
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wildcat Falls Sub-Committee 

Meeting Minutes February 10, 2014 
 

Present: Karen Labonte. Andrew Duane, Jane Josselyn 

 

Called to order 6:35 PM in the Merrimack Town Hall 

 

There were no public comments. 

 

New Business 

 

1) Discussion of PSNH cyclical maintenance for the area. No action needed. 

 

2) Discussion of signage requirements for the park; to be in agreement with 

MCC. Request for single large use signage for entranceway kiosk.  No need for 

individual trail usages. 

 

3) Discussion of accessible connection with Town Center Trail.  No plans for 

accessibility yet. Are ADA requirements separate?  It was noted that some areas 

within the park seem accessible already; a survey will be done, and mapping of 

these areas will be considered. 

 

3a) The boulders at the entrance need to be measured: snowmobiles and 

    wheelchairs to fit. Other vehicles (e.g. ATVs) should not.  

 

4) A need was raised for the standard blue "conservation area boundary" markers 

to demarcate state land. Karen Labonte will ask the MCC for 10, which should 

cover the state boundary and a few replacements. 

 

5) The decision was made to count signs needed, to present the count to the MCC 

to add to their total. 

    - Numbers for intersections 

    - Names for main trails 

    - Usage for main kiosk 

    - Other signs needed? 

 

5a) Need to ask the MCC for category A/B/C/D definitions. 

 

5b) Need to find out when MCC needs the sign counts and requirements. 

 

6) The subcommittee welcomed Jane Josselyn as new full member, after approval 

by the MCC. 

 

7) A decision was made to move meetings to a 2-monith cadence, with alternate 

months to have possible meetings on-site at the park. 

 

8) A request was made to talk to a local business, Pet's Choice, about 

obtaining a doggy waste bag dispenser for the park kiosk. Action item: Andrew 

Duane and Jane Josselyn. 
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January 14, 2014 minutes approved with one correction: Jane Josselyn was an 

alternate member. 

 

Motion to approve made by Andrew Duane, seconded by Karen Labonte. Motion 

carried 3-0-0. 


